TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD
MINUTES OF THE MARCH 9TH, 2017 MEETING


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled Town Board Meeting on Thursday, March 9th, 2017.  The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and asked for a moment of silence to remember our veterans and the soldiers in the Mideast in dire situations.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – present




Mark D’Agostino – present




Ryan Orton – present
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Robert Butts, Planning Board Chair, informed the Board that an application for a development project across from Elvin’s, on Church Lane and Rt. 82 (the former Home Plate) had been received and the Planning Board would be having an informational hearing on it at their March meeting, 2/29/17.
LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman Orton reported from the February CAC meeting: they had reviewed the Bloodstock Farm application and would send their environmental comments to the Planning Board, and they attended an annual EMC meeting at the Farm & Home Center on March 1st.  For Community events: The High School was putting on “The Music Man” this weekend with tickets still available; the Grange was having a corned beef dinner this Sunday, and the next Community Day meeting will be on March 29th, hopefully with better attendance.  The Library will be hosting the Ralph T. Waterman Bird Club this Saturday, the 11th and will also be having food seminars every Sunday in March.  The Forever Young Club would not be meeting this week but will be having a St. Patrick’s Day lunch at Uncle Sonny’s on the 14th, and would then meet again at the Town Hall on the 21st.  The Bangall Methodist Church will be having a spaghetti dinner on March 24th for a “goodwill offering.”
Councilman D’Agostino stated from the Recreation Commission was up and running with their new interim director, Dani, and their new secretary Lauren.  Baseball signups have started.  With Opening Day set for April 15th.
Councilwoman Eurich reported that the ZBA had their first meeting of the year with two variance applications, one for an 8’ setback for a storage barn to be converted into a pool house, and a 52’ variance for a two-story addition on Hammond Road.
Councilwoman Mary Weinberger reported that the Planning Board approved a 2-lot subdivision for Bloodstock Farm and a lot line change for Alamilo Farm.

Supervisor Norton stated only that the Highway Department was getting ready for tomorrow’s snow storm.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the agenda. Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. ASSESSOR’S REVAL REPORT: Assessor Gotovich reported that the Reval project was still on time and on budget, with very few “brush fires.”  Residents can now meet with the Reval people to discuss their individual properties to see how they came up with their numbers and show them four comparable properties.  The disclosure notices went out on 2/15 and there have been 100 responses with 50 of those signing up for appointments.  After an informal hearing, the tentative roll will be completed for the Assessor to review.  After that, residents can go to the Board of Assessment review if they’re not happy.  Brief discussion followed regarding the change in assessments for most residential properties.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. 2017 BUDGET RESOLUTION FOR 2016: The following was read by Supervisor Norton: 
2017 BUDGET RESOLUTION for THE 2016 BUDGET

#3A of 2017

GENERAL FUND / RECREATION
Motion made by: Supervisor Joseph Norton
Seconded by: Councilman Mark D’Agostino
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WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2016 Budget line items that will exceed the amount available in certain budget lines, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other lines and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers to and from the budget lines listed below for the 2016 General Fund as follows:

INCREASE LINE:         

   AMOUNT       DECREASE LINE:
	00-06-7140-40: Playgrounds contractual
	$ 29,178.95
	00-07-8030-40: Master Plan contractual


Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton –yes.

Resolution #3A of 2017 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Town of Stanford Town Board members present and certified this 10th day of February 2017. 

2. RESOLUTION FOR TOWN HALL’S SENIOR ROOM RENOVATION: The following resolution was offered:               RESOLUTION #3B of 2017
                   CAPITAL PROJECT ACCOUNT / SENIOR ROOM RENOVATIONS
Motion made by: Supervisor Joseph Norton

Seconded by: Councilwoman Mary Weinberger
WHEREAS, a grant had been submitted and awarded for the Town Hall’s Senior Room to be renovated and upgraded in the amount of $50,000.00, and

WHEREAS, as with many grants, the funds must be laid out first by the grant recipient and the grant award will then reimburse the cost of said renovations and upgrades.
NOW BE IT RESOLVED that a Capital Fund account be opened as the Senior Room Grant and $50,000.00 be taken from the General Fund account 00-01-1620-40 and be transferred to this Capital Project Fund for the renovations and upgrades, and these funds will be reimbursed when the work has been completed.


Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
3. PARKINSON’S AWARENESS MONTH PROCLAMATION: The following was read by Councilwoman Weinberger:
PARKINSON’S AWARENESS MONTH PROCLAMATION
Motion made by: Councilwoman Mary Weinberger
Seconded by: Councilman Ryan Orton

WHEREAS, Parkinson’s disease is a progressive neurological movement disorder of the central nervous system, which has a unique impact on each patient; and

WHEREAS, according to the Parkinson’s Action Network, the Parkinson’s Disease Foundation, the American Parkinson’s Disease Association and the National Institute of Health, there are over one million Americans diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, symptoms include slowness, tremor, difficulty with balance and speaking, rigidity, cognitive and memory problems; and

WHEREAS, although new medicines and therapies may enhance the life for some time for people with Parkinson’s, more work is needed for a cure; and

WHEREAS, increased education and research are needed to help find more effective treatments with fewer side effects and ultimately a cure for Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, a multidisciplinary approach to Parkinson’s disease care includes local wellness, support and caregiver groups; and

WHEREAS, April has been proclaimed as World Wide Parkinson’s Awareness month for all to recognize the need for more research and help in dealing with the devastating effects of Parkinson’s disease.

NOW THEREFORE, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford does hereby proclaim that April will be Parkinson’s Awareness month in the Town of Stanford.

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
4. PLANNING BOARD: As the Planning Board needs to have a designated attorney if needed to review an application brought before them, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to authorize the Planning Board chairman to solicit for an attorney to secure their services for any legal issues.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as 
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follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
5. CLEAN UP ISSUE: As a matter of information for the Board, the property in question will be cleaned up, as per the Court Order, on March 15th with trucks and dumpsters.
6. PRIVATE ROAD RESOLUTION: The following resolution was read by the supervisor:
TOWN OF STANFORD

RESOLUTION #3C OF 2017

TO NAME A PRIVATE ROAD / COMMON DRIVE

FOR THE ‘911’ PROJECT

Motion made by: Joseph Norton

Seconded by: Linda Eurich

WHEREAS, Dutchess County has implemented the E-911 Emergency Response and Call monitoring for the entire County, and

WHEREAS, THE County of Dutchess has reviewed the road names and addresses in the Town of Stanford to ensure correct recognition and identification of parcels on roads located in the Town of Stanford, and

WHEREAS, the County of Dutchess has requested the Town of Stanford to name private roads in the Town of Stanford for compliance with E-911, to enable E-911 response system to identify parcels, and

WHEREAS, the name assigned below to the private road has been suggested by the residents of said road in the Town, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town of Stanford that this road be known as
   Faculty Lane         for a private drive off Leavitt Road, to include the property of Millbrook School, tax parcel ID number 6967-00-385632.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford, by naming the road, assumes no responsibility or liability for the construction, maintenance, repair or use of said private road; that said private road named herein is not in any way deemed to have been dedicated or accepted by the Town of Stanford, and that this resolution is made only to provide a means of identifying private roads for emergency response purposes, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town shall order the sign but the expense of said sign and its installation shall be paid for by the property owner, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk forwards a copy of this resolution to the E-911 Coordinator.

ROLL CALL VOTE:
Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino - yes; and Ryan Orton – yes.

Resolution #3C of 2017 adopted by the affirmative votes of the Board members present and certified this 9th day of March 2017.

7. SOLAR MORATORIUM: To be discussed in the Executive Session.
8. TOWN SIGNS: Thanks were given to Jim Myers and the Highway crew for putting up the beautiful new Town signs on Route 82 at the north and south town lines.
9. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the February 10th, 2017 Town Board Meeting were approved as written on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
10. EXECUTIVE SESSION: Joseph Norton made a motion to close the regular meeting at 7:55pm and go into an Executive Session, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, at 8:42pm to go out of the Executive Session and go back into the regular meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to appoint Ritamary Bell as the Board of Assessment Review Secretary.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as 
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follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Linda Eurich, to schedule a Public Hearing on the extension of Local Law #2 of 2016, a six-month moratorium on solar energy farms or solar panels in the Town on Monday, April 10th, 2017 at 7:30 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Ryan Orton – yes.
With no other business to attend to, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
______________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

